SALFORD & TRAFFORD AGM LOC MINUTES 22nd MAY 2013 HELD AT THE MARRIOTT HOTEL, WORSLEY
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE – Steve Kirkham, Secretary
Asif Masood, Imran Mohammed, Mohsin Mohammed, Kishor Patel, 
ATTENDANCE
John Anderson, Karen Burgess, Nigel Burgess, Hanneen Dukali, Robert Glass, Clare Haggerty, Steve Horsfall, Steve Kirkham, Aqeel Mahmood, John Maloney, Una Martin, Mike Mellor, Alan Miller, Christine Monk, Helen Nicholls, Catherine Park, Chris Price, Martin Saunders, Paul Showman, David Smith, Margaret Smith, Stephen Spielmann, Bob Thomas-Carter, Katrina Vererus, Ian Wallwork, Nick Wallwork, Harvery Bussin, Soheil Hakin, Rashida Shaikh.

MINUTES OF 2012 AGM- Alan Miller, Chairman

The Minutes from the last meeting were distributed to the group; the minutes were recorded as correct and a true record; all agreed; proposed by Ian Wallwork and seconded by Nigel Burgess.
MATTERS ARISING FROM 2012 AGM MINUTES – Alan Miller, Chairman

There were no matters arising from the minutes.

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT – Alan Miller, Chairman 
Chair Alan Miller expressed his appreciation for the support of the committee; he feels totally indebted to the whole committee for their hard work and support over the last few years.

Alan thanked Steve Kirkham who has been at his side throughout his term of office and who has been efficient in his duties and for his extensive support and sounding board for all events affecting the LOC.

Alan gave thanks to the Treasurer Martin, who has been totally in control of the finances.

Alan gave thanks to Robert Brown, for being his mentor, helping him attend meetings, drive forward new initiative and for offering his experience.

Alan thanked Paul Showman for being the website whizz and for all his continued support and guidance.
Alan thanked Ian Wallwork for his continued help and guidance; he has been an invaluable representative for Salford at the PCT Liaison meetings and the Greater Manchester Local Professional Network meetings.

Alan gave a brief outline of the massive changes; we no longer have PCTs, it is now NHS England which is split into 27 Area Teams that are responsible for all matters GOS.

The CCGs are responsible for commissioning community services.

The Local Professional Networks have developed Local Eye Health Networks which we hope will design single operating models for Community Services which will operate across the Greater Manchester area.

Public Health Indicators will help CCGs in eye health matters.  There are also Commissioning Support Units and Health and Wellbeing Boards.

The Community Services are continuing this will be reviewed in 6 months time.

Cataract Schemes – Trafford Practitioners can now fast track patients into MREH/WCH, Optegra and Spa Medica.  Salford Practitioners can now offer Bolton, Spa Medica, Optegra, Warrington and Wigan as patient choices plus offer Post Op Services to those going to Spa Medica.  The take up on these schemes have been huge and patient satisfaction is high.  

LVA Scheme – This is a Salford scheme, there are currently only nine practices in the scheme, which provide an excellent service to patients.  It is felt that the scheme needs an overhaul to allow new practitioners to join the scheme; but this isn’t possible a present.  

IOP Scheme – Disappointment that we were unable to establish a proper Glaucoma Referral Refinement Scheme; The take up by practitioners has been poor, although the results have saved the PCTs money as there is a high referral deflection rate.

Red Eye / Minor Eye Conditions - Manchester has a new Red Eye Scheme and Stockport has a new MEC Scheme. They are operated via ”Webstar” electronic programmes and a great benefit to patients and practices. Salford & Trafford have no schemes at present but hopefully in the future this type of service will be the next step forward for optometry.   

Diabetic Retinal Screening – This is not a local enhanced service as it does not come under the CCGs.  It has however been the most practice changing scheme that we could have hoped for.  Our thanks must go to Trevor Warburton, Robert Brown, Bob and Lorna Young for all their dedication and hard work in giving the South Manchester PCT Group what must be one of the best Optometry schemes in England.
OCT Scheme – The scheme was launched last November and exclusively unique to Salford and Trafford.  It is too early to evaluate but the scheme is certainly of benefit to patients in providing accurate and speedy referrals.  However we do need a greater number of referrals into the scheme by practitioners without their own OCTs to make this a scheme that the CCGS will feel compelled to commission. We are extremely proud that we introduced the original scheme and thanks to Ian, Robert and Martin for their hard work done on our behalf.
Children Scheme – Despite our best efforts and excellent relations with the local Orthoptists and hospitals we never managed to get any payments for cycloplegic examinations or refined referrals.
GOS Contract Compliance level – The visits by an Optometric Adviser will come under the juristriction of Greater Manchester Area Team of NHS England.  Instead of three yearly practice visits there will be self-declaration via Quality in Optometry.  The actual visits will be restricted to new practices, outliers and a 5% random sample.  Forms will be self-completed and submitted on an annual basis.  If this shows up non-compliant areas, the Quality in Optometry will advise and create an action plan.

Alan welcomed Lindsey Flynn who is now the LOC administrator and will deal with a lot of communication related issues.
Alan expressed thanks to Cara Burns and Harvey Bussin, our Ophthalmic Advisors in Salford & Trafford respectively, for all their hard work and wish them well in their new roles within Greater Manchester NHS.

Alan expressed thanks for all the support that he has received over the past years; whilst he was Chair and hope that the new committee will continue to try to move our profession forward to the level that we know it deserves.
SECTRETARY’S REPORT – Steve Kirkham
Steve Kirkham expressed a personal thank you to Alan; for all the support and guidance that he has given, working with him over the past years has been a delight.

This AGM is required by constitution to elect our committee and afterwards the officers; it is customary for officers to be elected for 3 years.

ADOPTION OF THE NEW CONSTITUTION – Steve Kirkham

The basic changes are rewording to reflect that there is no longer a PCT.  The LOC is required to formally adopt the new constitution this was proposed by Nigel Burgess, seconded by Martin Saunders.  No objections were given; unanimously agreed.
TREASURERS REPORT – Martin Saunders
Martin expressed his thanks; it has been a pleasure working with Alan over the years.
Martin circulated a copy of the accounts – year ending 31st March 2013.  

Income






Expenditure
Statutory Levy   
21265.22



AGM



1388.50

Deposit A/C interest
   982.13



NOC



2163.40








PCT Meeting attendance

4225.49








OCT Scheme


4985.00








Stationery


  168.40








Sundries



1605.31








LOCSU


              10317.37








Excess income          

-2606.12




22,247.35






22,247.35

Balance Sheet

2012 current account
27,812.87


2013 current account
24,300.69

2012 deposit account
43,438.62


2013 deposit account
46,344.68

Excess income

-2606.12




70,645.37





70,645.37

Martin advised that the Statutory Levy is currently set at 0.9%, 0.4% LOC and 0.5% LOCSU; Martin suggested to reduce this to 0.4% LOCSU; the total level 0.8% - this was unanimously adopted and agreed; proposed by Martin Saunders seconded by Alan Miller. 

LOCSU have requested that we set up a Standing order for £800 a month; this was unanimously agreed.  

It is extremely important to send images to Martin.
ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN AND VICE CHAIRMAN – Alan Miller
Alan Miller advised that he will be stepping down from being the Chair and proposed that we need to vote a new Chair and Vice Chairman.  
The nominations received are one nomination for each position, namely Robert Brown for Chair and Nigel Burgess for Vice Chair.  These proposals were unanimously agreed.  Alan will cover for Robert until he has recovered from his recent operation.
The Committee has vacancies; the nominations received were Robert Glass, Una Martin, Aqeel Mahmood and Soheil Hakim.  These proposals were unanimously agreed.

All nominations were proposed by Ian Wallwork and seconded by Paul Showman.

THE DEVELOPMENT OF BETTER AND NEW OPTOMETRY ENHANCE SERVICES WITH THE NEW NHS – Guest speaker Katrina Venerus, M.D of LOCSU
Katrina Venerus is the Managing Director of LOCSU; Katrina gave a presentation and a brief overview on The Changing NHS; the main points from the presentation were; the NHS has to save money in the new world; CCGs will make decisions about healthcare; CCG consists of the Director-Mike Burrows, Medical Director-Raj Patel, Director of commissioning -Rob Bellingham, Head of Public Health-Laura Brows.  They will be operating a single operating model, and there will be one performers list.
LOC’s should have a voice in the Local Professional Networks.

LOC company models- this may be the way forward; an LOC Company allows contractors to form a consortium to bid for and/or provide local enhanced services. This is attractive to CCG’s who have limited capacity for managing and monitoring services. One single provider application in AQP procurements is easier than contractors having to submit individual bids. Opto Manager IT provides data collection, audit, billing and payment disbursement. 

CSU provide many back office communication support function and services such as business intelligence and procurement; some CCGs will also use SCU to provide functions.
The Key factors are LOC to drive things forward, engage practices and contractors and keep contractor lines of communication open, Strength in numbers; work closely with neighbouring LOCs where possible.

Katrina will forward a copy of the slides to Alan to add to the website.

Alan thanked Katrina for her detailed presentation.
Any Other Business
Paul advised that the New NHS means that any queries that we previously would have involved speaking to the PCT, for future queries please contact NHS England Area Team via e-mail at AGM.optometry-pharmacy@nhs.net .

Paul showed Alan countless appreciation for the hard work and dedication he has provided whilst being Chairman for Salford & Trafford Local Optical Committee over the past six years.  Paul presented Alan with a donation to choose a suitable charity of his choice.  Alan will discuss which charity with Martin.  Alan thanked the committee and will advise which charity he chooses.  

CLOSING REMARKS

Meeting Closed at 10.20pm.
